
Albuquerque Amateur Radio Club 

 

June 5, 2010 Meeting Minutes,  

By Richard St. John, K5RSJ 

submitted by Glenn Wonn, KK5UZ, Secretary 

 

The meeting was held at Ropers Restaurant, 8810 Central SE, just East of Wyoming. 

 

Ray Hill, KB5SF called the meeting to order at 8:03 A.M. 

 

Everyone participated in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Invocation was given by Don Grab, K5BIS. 

 

Self-introductions took place with 1 visitor. 

 

Health and Welfare: Don, K5BIS: There were no hospitalizations. 

Robbie came home from hospitalization for pneumonia. 

Jim Rounding, W1LZS, passed away May 28, 2010.. 

 

The program was given by Richard, K5RSJ and was a discussion of Field Day. 

Contact information for all coordinators was passed out. 

Call for operating volunteers was made. 

Lack of city permit and plan for accommodation with APD was detailed. 

AARC Reflector will be used to keep members current on agreement with APD. 

 

Capt. Bob, KD4HCR conducted the club raffle and Pat Wood won a pair of oven mitts. 

 

The Treasurer’s Report won unanimous approval. 

 

The minutes for the May 1, 2010 meeting were approved. 

 

Caravan Club: Pat Wood, KE5FVS reported that the club is dormant for the summer.  

 

Upper Rio: Mike Pendley, K5ATM stated that the .90 repeater was repaired. The next meeting will be held  

Tuesday, July 13, 2010. 
 

High Desert ARC: No report. 

 

QCWA: Robbie Hill, KC5FT, QCWA will meet at Ropers, Saturday, June 12 at 12:30 P.M. 

 

N5VA: Ray, KB5SF reported that N5VA talked with El Paso on 40 meters and with Cleveland on 20 

meters. 

 

Transmitter Hunters: Mike, K5ATM reported that the next hunt will be held on June 6. It will be 

an-on foot 80 meter hunt. 
 

ARES: Don Wood, W5FHA: Received 104 volunteers for the ARES related positions of: 

1) local communicator within a zip code 

2) area commander for each zip code 

3) join to ARES/RACES unit 

The local area is not prepared for an emergency lasting more than 24 hours – more volunteers are need. 

 

ARRL: Don, W5FHA. Received the Governor’s proclamation for ham radio week. Working to get Mayor  



Barry’s proclamation for ham radio operators. 

 

Duke City Hamfest: Mike, K5ATM 

Largest free hamfest in the southwest 

Next year it will be the Rocky Mountain Region Convention 

Banquet program will be given by Bob Martin 

The burrito wagon will not park in the handicap spaces 

 

Ray, KB5SF adjourned the meeting at 9:10 A.M. 

 


